Online Committee Meeting 30th November 2021 via Zoom.


Minutes for SN COMMITTEE MEETING on Tuesday 3oth November 2021 at 7.30pm
1. Attended by: Alan Wallis (AW) Helen Le Page (HLP) Paul Fox (PF) Debbie Robinson (DR) Steve McKinley (SMcK)
2. Apologies: Jane Archer, Mel Slade, Steve Peacock
3. Can we continue to send all items/status for the agenda 2 weeks before hand to Helen.
	TO BE RESOLVED/CONTINUED FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
	ACTION

	AGM and October minutes not posted
	AW to post

	Club Development Plan
	AW still working on it.

	JK surplus funds request
	Still in progress.

	AW asked MS how POCS were progressing?
	MS will update us when she has investigated a few possibilities.  

	Equipment list for insurance purposes
	SP to collate info from kit holders.

	Equipment officer role
	No volunteers have as yet come forward yet. SMcK to get a quote for a storage locker to see if this is an option. Who will maintain, clean, dry and look after it if it goes into storage? Could be two people-Person to maintain kit is more important than storage. Alan to highlight that role could be split.

	Dave Lane would like to step down as Schools Rep.
	AW to think about what role entails before seeking replacement. SMcK to contact Dave to ask about scoring system to see if it can be automated.

	Will the SN League start again this year?
	Start date has now been agreed.


	CHAIRMANS’ REPORT
	ACTION

	Dinner – remind members we are in a separate room, to take a lateral flow test and to bring a £1. Mention masks in communal areas/whilst moving around.
	DR to supply Gill with email containing final details.


	SECRETARYS’ REPORT
	ACTION

	Hoodys are ready for collection. All but one has paid.
	


	TREASURERS’ REPORT
	ACTION

	 Please see separate note after AOB with report included for future discussion.
	


	EVENT SECRETARYS REPORT
	ACTION

	Saturday Series:
Horsell Common: Sat 16th Oct. 108 adults and 42 juniors took part.

Wisley: Sat 27th Nov. 138 entries. Maps sold out on Yellow and Orange courses. Map numbers still difficult to predict. Going to advertise on website that entries can only be guaranteed up to the Monday noon preceding the event. After that, they are subject to map availability.

Witley: Sat 15th January 2022. Permissions received from NT. Still waiting to hear about permission to park at the school but contact has been made and it all sounds positive so far. Planning is ongoing. Still no Organiser has volunteered

Eagle House: Sat 19th Feb 2022. Planning and maps can hopefully be re-used from the cancelled 2020 event. Organiser John Tzanetis

No further SS events in the calendar yet. It is on the to-do list!

SN Club Champs:
Hogmoor 5th Dec. Unfortunately, the room at Hogmoor was unavailable. Currently 40 entered with entries closing on Sunday.

SN Trophy: 
Sunday 14th November. 399 adults and 68 juniors took part. We also hosted 153 competitors on the Army InterCorps championship 
There are several lessons learned from the event going forwards. These will be summarised in a document that I will publish on the shared drive under the Events Sec folder. 

The final accounts have not yet been published. The monies with AOA worked out very well and their charges that they are going to pay to us for their competitors have balanced out what we will owe LandMarc so AOA will cover the LandMarc bill. This is good as there were some arrangements made about the event that were purely between AOA and LandMarc.

Dibbers were borrowed from GO, SLOW and the North London Consortium as a large number required to fulfil army requirements

Working on area for 2022. It probably won't be combined with AOA event next year as again it clashes with Remembrance Sunday, and they need to move away from that weekend. Possibilities are Mytchett and Long Valley South (LVS may have been done to death by the army whilst LVN wasn't available, and we saw at Windmill that didn't go so well....)
Booked dates for SNT 2023 through to 2025. Indicated to SEOA and SCOA what these dates are (non-Remembrance Sunday).


SN Christmas Dinner:
74 people have signed up for the Christmas dinner. Let's hope it can go ahead. Paul doing quiz. Helen doing raffle.

YBT heat:
We can sign up to run the SCOA YBT heat for 2022. Suggest Hogmoor may be a good area. Would be in May. Can we combine with a SS event/level C event/middle distance event at the same time? Would have to be an 11.30am start at Hogmoor to allow park run to finish and clear. We Would need to appoint an outside controller for YBT.

Hawley Urban 2023
Paul Fox has agreed to plan if nobody else steps forward. Mark Foxwell has agreed to control
Saturday Series: Entry on the day subject to map availability is still on website. 3 people turned up asking for maps, 2 reserved maps via email.

Debbie is going to set entries the previous Monday afternoon. After that, entries will be limited to map availability until Thursday 4pm.
Name changes will be allowed for school teams, but not course.
Use an internal controller to standardise the courses for SS.  Huge discrepancy at Orange standard. Should inexperienced planners submit their courses to be formalised? This person would also be on hand to advise if event needs to be cancelled due to adverse conditions.
Debbie is going to organise helpers for Witley to make a format for future events.

Witley is quite expensive for the parking, indoor space and electricity.  

13th Nov SN Trophy. Debbie looking for area. Landmarc area? SMcK suggests Ash Ranges as map needs very little work. Park at Henley Gate business park for different approach.
	SMcK has volunteered to check over January’s event. There are enough controllers within the club to do this.

Slip road to A3 will need some thought as to which courses can cross/manned /time out crossing.
Debbie to advertise it as a new area and new map if we go out onto Rodborough common.

Debbie to investigate when ranges are available.

	Christmas gifts for helpers/planners
	Debbie has organized gift


	DEVELOPMENT OFFICERS REPORT
	

	Nothing submitted
	


	MAPPING OFFICERS REPORT
	ACTION

	New map created for Witley common; draft in place with planner scheduled for use in Saturday event Jan 2022

 

Not sure on progress for Farnham Park; need to catch up with Steve P to see how he is getting on

 

Scheduled to provide a new map to Ripley Court School (Via Gill Prowse) – arranged with the school to visit for mapping in Jan 2022

Permission granted for Puttenham with toilets/bar area etc. for a night event.
	Make into a league event and charge £2.50 to cover costs


	TEAM CAPTAINS REPORT
	ACTION

	SN Club Handicap 2021: event took place just before previous meeting. The net subsidy paid by the club was £243 (entry fee paid to SLOW of £414 minus contributions from competitors £171).

SN Club Championships 2021: closed event (SN only) arranged for Sunday 5th December at Hogmoor. Steve McKinley officiating.

Club Trophies 2021: all relevant trophies have been successfully located and retrieved for engraving ahead of intended (re-)presentation at Christmas Dinner on 7th December. The only awards missing this year are for SN League.

Compass Sport Cup 2022: SN have been entered, with first choice of qualifier event as SCOA Rushall Woods (BKO) on 13th March. Second choice (unlikely) is SEOA Balcombe (MV) on the same date.

Team Subsidy budget for 2022: Email circulated to Treasurer and rest of committee on 19th November, indicating estimated subsidy for the coming year of more than £1800 to cover CSC Qualifier, British and JK Relays, YBT 
Entry fees have gone up and we can’t afford to ask only £5 per person. Some events such as Compass Sport Cup we need to encourage members to do, but relays don’t reflect the club in quite the same way. Paul would like a budget to spread throughout the year, subsidizing team events using his knowledge and judgement. 

	Meeting to discuss finances needed to set subsidies policy for these events. Paul to think about how limiting the spend to £1000-1200 will affect the regular runners. PF to run these past the committee when he has analyzed his findings.


	AOB
	ACTION

	Making maps novice friendly at SS events (including things like North arrow and colour coding for terrain, especially on Yellow and Orange courses.
	SMcK to add as much as possible without increasing the map size.

	Observations from a non runner at SN trophy…anything we need to raise? Should we have a Safety officer at events? Do we need to readdress our safety policy?

Each area is different and that needs to be thought about. The organiser is responsible for the safety of competitors. Generic references can be pulled together into 1 policy that could be used for all events, then a risk assessment added for each area.
	AW to research other clubs policies and advise us what works.

AW to invite more planners/organisers into the committee meetings to discuss their event several months prior to event.

	Medals
	Helen to circulate emails with designs

	Car parking for British Champs in March 2022
	AW to approach Paul Wallace-Stock to see if he would like to lead/co-ordinate this.

	Meeting to discuss the club finances.
	PF to chair and present. PF and SP to set date and time when they are both free.

	Reports in on time. HLP is still chasing reports before meetings. Can we all please submit reports with time for them to be circulated and for others to read. Please highlight any areas that you would like to discuss otherwise to help speed up meetings we will move through reports at pace.
	ALL MEMBERS to submit reports on time and highlight areas to be discussed.


Date of next meeting: February 1st 2021
7.30pm
Helen Le Page
SN Sec
28th November 2021
From Steve Peacock:

SN Treasurer’s report 29/11/2021

We made a profit of £274 from the Horsell event and £804 on the Urban.

The income from Race Sign-up for the Long Valley event was £5825. I am waiting on significant bills before we see how much profit we have made.

There is a further request for a grant from Jocie Hilton. Can this be considered at this meeting?

The current bank balance stends at £26800 but this includes payments for the Xmas dinner which will be considerable. How will the Xmas bill need to be paid?
From Jane:

I discussed selling the generator with Steve on Saturday which we agreed a good idea but I guess should be agreed by committee so could you add as an

